
TOWN OF ACTON 

SELECTMEN'S MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 18, 2007 

 

 
1. PUBLIC FORUM: None. 

 

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA: Approved with the addition of 6. (B). 

 

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: Approved as written. 

 

4. WARRANT: Approved and signed. 

 

5. OLD BUSINESS 

(A) ASSESSING: No action. 

(B) CABLE CONTRACT: No action. 

(C) FEE SCHEDULE: Tabled. 

 

6. NEW BUSINESS 

(A) SIGN COUNTY TAX WARRANT ASSESSOR'S RETURN: Selectmen signed the return  stating 

they have assessed the taxpayers of Acton the required county tax of $292,994.27, and  will pay that 

amount to the York County Treasurer. 

 

(B) Selectmen announced they have decided to close the Town Offices from 12 noon to 12:30. 

 Lorraine will note the same in the newspaper. 

 

Nancy commended Dick Neal for all the fine work he has been doing at the Mary Grant Preserve. After the 

Americorp volunteers cut the trails, Dick mowed the trails twice, and even made his wife walk the trail 

to point out any existing twigs that might trip a person up, which Dick then clipped. 

 

Nancy reported that she had attended the Eleven Town meeting on Monday, and that the problems with 

county government are being straightened out. John Sylvester is doing a good job advocating for the 

small towns. One thing brought up was Cell Tower Ordinances, and Nancy wondered if Acton should 

consider enacting one. 

 

Mike reported he will attend the meeting in Waterboro on Thursday where dispatch is going to be 

discussed. 

 

Ben Gore, E-911 officer was present and some of the road problems with 911 were discussed. 

 

7. ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm.  

 

8. MEMBERS PRESENT:  Nancy Ruma, Jim Driscoll, Mike Conway. 

 

9. OTHERS PRESENT: Chip Venell, Bob Anderson, Dennis Long, Percy Lowell, John Moore, Dick 

Neal, Ben Gore, Lorraine Yeaton. 



 

 

 


